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August 9, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
The Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) is requesting $2,258,935 of increased expenditure authority for the Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Fund to account for increases in revenues from various federal and state contracts.  
The bulk of this increase occurs within the Access to Recovery (ATR) program.  Access to Recovery is a federally funded program that provides enhanced treatment services to individuals undergoing substance abuse treatment.  Services include, but are not limited to, housing, transportation, medical and mental health services, employment coaching, and other services that will assist the client in becoming self-sufficient.  In 2006, King County’s allocation of ATR revenue increased by $1,984,794.  
Additional increases are included to account for growth in the following grants: Children's Administration Chemical Dependency Professional Project; Washington State Screening, Brief Intervention, Referral and Treatment (WASBIRT); Center for Substance Abuse Treatment (CSAT) Adolescent Treatment Coordination; and a Federal Grant In Aid.  DCHS is also requesting an increase to spend $100,000 in fund balance to provide case management services for offenders exiting the jail.   
If you have any questions about this request, do not hesitate to call Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-296-7689, or Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.  
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:   Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




   Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




   Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees



   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
John Amos, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)
Amnon Shoenfeld, Division Director, Mental Health and Chemical Dependency
    Services, DCHS
